
Car Park Agreement

The School have an annual agreement with the Village Hall which allows us 
to use their car park.
The terms are as follows:

1) We need to park on tarmac and not park or pass on the grass verges as 
you enter the car park. We've put together a map to help highlight the areas
we need to avoid.

2) We cannot use the car park when the Village Hall is booked. Instead we 
need to park in the village or on the cricket field. The School will be given a 
weeks notice and you will be informed via the school App (please download 
and switch on the notifications, it's fab).

3) In the very unlikely event that a Village Hall user is parked in the car park 
at the same time as us, we need to check that they don't mind us blocking 
them in.

4) We do not have a set time to leave the car park, we just need to leave as 
quickly as possible.

5) No parking down Shutts land on Thursdays - the bin lorry can't to the 
village hall to empty the bins.

This isn't part of the terms but is worth mentioning, to fit everyone in we 
need to make use of all available spaces (check out the map). There are 
times when cars will be blocked in, if you need to make a quick escape then 
parking down Shutts Lane is advised. If you need to block in other cars then 
please return to your car asap so we can get things flowing quickly. No one 
likes to be blocked or to block, it's just unavoidable as we don't have the 
space to turn to exit and more often than not another parent is entering the 
car park behind you, so you're kinda trapped!

We've had a few issues in the past  24 months which did cause our license to
be reduced to 6 months, I'm pleased to say that this is now resolved and we 
now have good communication between ourselves and the Village Hall 
Committee. 



Moving forward we have agreed that we all will handle any situations/timing 
conflicts in a polite and helpful manner, most our interaction are positive, 
that said, should you find yourself in a situation that is not polite and helpful 
then please escalate to the school.
Sorry this is a long one, it's not as bad as it sounds and compared to other 
local school we are very lucky, please shout if you have any questions.

Suggested parking slots:
Red 'No Parking' zone was introduced because the wooden stump by space 
13 was getting run over - if we could make sure there is enough room to 
pass then parking on the red isn't a big issue.


